
Grand Junction, Colorado 

September 23, 1919 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Garber, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting or September 16 were read and 
approved. 
 

A communication from C. E. Leverich, superintendent Rio Grande 
Junction Railway, in reference to request of City to construct 
cinder walk across tracks on Main street, was read. The 
communication was ordered filed. 
 
The official bond of John J. Vandemoer, City Engineer, having 
been examined and approved by the City Attorney, the same was on 
motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
Commissioner of Public Affairs and audited, were read by the 
Clerk: 
 

 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

28,615-16 Pol-Fire C. D. Hatcher $45.00 Bonus 

617 Fire Labor Account 20.62 Wages Fireman 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered 
drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 

All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Garber, 
that the City Engineer be instructed to make a preliminary survey 
of the proposed Riverside Drive from the Fifth street bridge to 
the Main street bridge. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, secnded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
 
City Clerk. 
 


